
Early Elementary Fine Arts/DanceEarly Elementary Fine Arts/Dance
Sample Learning Activities

A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities

1.       Match tempo of locomotor movements to tempo of drum or other musical 
accompaniment.
 
2.       Play direction tag using only one direction at a time and freeze in a 
shape facing the direction being used when tagged.
 
3.       Improvise locomotor and axial movements to music that has two tempos.  
Movements are sustained through general space when slow music is played, and 
quick when moving in personal space to the fast music. 
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Draw a pattern on paper and translate it into music and movement.
 
2.       Listen to the words of a poem and create movements that reflect the 
quality of the ideas, moods actions described in the poem.
 
3.       Look at pictures of simple shapes and create body shapes that resemble 
what they see in the pictures. (alone or with a partner)
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Create dance using stories, poetry, music, props and pictures as the 
basis for the work.
 
2.       Explore movement using a variety of props.



 
3.       Use a visual aide that depicts shapes, people, movement to help create 
a simple dance sequence.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Play Move and Freeze using the energy opposites.
 
2.       Move in response to even and uneven rhythmic accompaniment.
 
3.       Respond in movement to voice, sound and words.
 
4.       Perform a variety of simple folk dances.
 
5.       Create simple sequences of movement to specified criteria.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Discuss good audience behavior before and after viewing a live or 
videotaped dance performance.
 
2.       Discuss ways audience behavior affects a live performance.
 
3.       Create a poster showing good audience behavior.
 
4.       Discuss the history and stories related to traditional dances.
 
5.       Make a list indicating where dance is found in everyday life.
 
6.       Show pictures of various artists and have students identify their jobs.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Select movements to convey a story.
 



2.       Create or perform dances or movement sequences that reflect a theme 
(e.g. sport, work actions, feelings).

 
Late Elementary Fine Arts/Dance
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Watch peer choreography and identify when and how elements are used.
 
2.       Explore contrasting movement qualities when given cards with movement 
words written on them (e.g., float, creep, fall, glide, explode).
 
3.       Create movement phrases in ABA form (e.g. locomotor-axial-locomotor, 
shape-movement-shape).
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Create a movement sequence using a drawing, painting, or music as the 
stimulus.
 
2.       View a dance work.  Chart or graph the dance elements used and discuss 
how they created a particular feeling or idea.
 
3.       View a peer performance and evaluate the choreography according to 
pre-determined criteria (e.g., shape, tempo, direction, quality).
 
4.       Create a dance and describe how directional elements were used.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 



1.       Discuss careers in dance.
 
2.       Discuss purpose of warm-up.
 
3.       Practice processes related to dance making (e.g., explore, select, 
practice, perform, evaluate).
 
4.       View a dance performance (live or video) and discuss how costuming, 
lighting, and scenery enhance the dance.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities:
 
1.       Respond to a variety of criteria by creating and performing movement 
sequences.
 
2.       Create a movement sequence that has a still shape at the beginning, 
locomotor movement in the middle, and another still shape at the end. 
 
3.       Accurately reproduce a "taught" dance or movement sequence.
 
 Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Discuss the history and stories related to traditional dances.
 
2.       View and discuss dances created for different spaces and talk about how 
the space affected the choreography.
 
3.       Dance in the "shrinking room" and repeat a sequence of movements in 
progressively smaller spaces.  Discuss how the movement changed to accommodate 
the space.
 
4.       View commercials and discuss how the arts were used to promote the 
product.
 
5.       Discuss where and how dance is used in TV, movies, and advertisements.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.



 
Sample Learning Activities:
 
1.       Make a "Then and Now" poster about two different periods of dance.
 
2.       Compare movements in dances from a variety of cultures.
 
Middle School-Junior High Fine Arts/Dance
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities: 
 
1.       Create a movement sequence that abstracts everyday movement using the 
dance elements.  Evaluate the sequence according to the elements used.
 
2.       Make a chart, graph or essay that describes how dance elements are 
combined to convey an idea or feeling.
 
3.       List functions of an everyday object or machine (e.g., computer).  
Describe how the functions of that object might be portrayed in movement by 
using the dance elements.  Create movement that aligns with the elements chosen.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities:
 
1.       Explore and compose dances using a range of musical accompaniment in 
different styles (e.g., classical, popular, jazz, and/or music of other 
cultures).
 
2.       Compare and contrast different versions of the "The Nutcracker" (e.g., 
Mark Morris, traditional Nutcracker Suite, the Harlem Nutcracker). 
 
3.       Compare the art work of the Grecian urn with Greek dance style.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 



technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Describe the body actions in personal, peer, or professional 
performances (video or live).  Tell how the movement conveys expressive 
qualities.
 
2.       View the "Off to See the Wizard" scene from "The Wizard of Oz".  
Discuss how the costumes, lighting and character choices affected the end 
product. 
 
3.       Create a dance or movement sequence.  In small groups discuss how 
students would create costumes, scenery, or lighting, that would enhance their 
dance.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities:
 
1.       Listen to a jazz composition.  Re-create the rhythmic sequence/patterns 
in isolated body parts.
 
2.       Create and perform movement sequences that combine actions (e.g., 
travel and gesture, turning jumps, traveling turns).
 
3.       Create and perform movement sequences that coincide with and contrast 
specified musical phrases.
 
4.       Work collaboratively to plan and perform dances or movement sequences.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities: 
 
1.       Research and identify various arts-related careers.
 
2.       Invite people from the community to talk about their art forms.
 
3.       Discuss ways the arts contribute to various professions.
 
4.       Discuss how advertisement and consumer products are influenced through 



dance.
 
5.       Identify ways that dance communicates and entertains.
  
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities:
 
1.       Research the history behind dances of different cultures.
 
2.       Identify specified historical periods and the dance forms related to 
those times.

Early High School Fine Arts/Dance
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Improvise, explore, and select from separate and combined movement 
qualities (e.g., speed, tension, continuity) to develop movements that express 
moods, feelings, and ideas.
 
2.       Analyze the qualities and spatial features in personal, peer, or 
professional performances.
 
3.       Interpret how the qualitative and spatial features of dance suggest 
expressive meanings.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Research dance, drama, music, and visual art as they existed during a 
designated historical period (e.g. the Middle Ages, Renaissance period, 20th C).
 
2.       Research the history of a specified dance form (e.g., minuet, swing, 
Latin): dance figures, music, clothing designs, customs, visual art and drama of 
that time.



 
3.       Analyze the distinct characteristics of a choreographer’s movements in 
response to a segment of a composer’s music (e.g., Fokine’s "Petrouchka," to 
Stravinsky’s music).
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Compose a dance or movement sequence.  Describe the process used to do 
so.
 
2.       Research and report on how technology is applied in dance production.
 
3.       Describe stylistic features of dance and how they affect a dance 
production.
 
4.       View a live or video-taped dance performance.  Describe, interpret, and 
evaluate all aspects of dance, including choreography and performance.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Research, explore, and improvise a range and combination of actions, 
dynamics, spatial and relationships content that will communicate meaning and 
ideas.
 
2.       Structure phrases and sections of dances based on tasks presented by 
the teacher.
 
3.       Demonstrate sensitivity to others by spatial clarity.
 
4.       Choreograph dances using a variety of forms and blending or contrasting 
movement with musical accompaniment.
 
5.       Demonstrate how to stylize movement in specific genres.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 



everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Identify how the arts contribute to mass media.
 
2.       Discuss how television advertisements influence tends in dance.
 
3.       Determine how the arts are used in modern media.
 
4.       Determine how dance affects the public and how it is used to sell 
products.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Identify dances from different decades to determine distinguishing 
characteristics.
 
2.       Indicate how dance works from different time periods connect to events 
in society and everyday life.
 
3.       Compare professional performances from various time periods to 
determine how skills and aesthetic spectacles have changed/improved.  
 
4.       Determine how high tech procedures influence the performances of 
present time periods.
 
Late High School Fine Arts/Dance
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Develop and use methods of composition styles and techniques to 
communicate meaning and ideas.
 
2.       Support personal compositions with written and oral descriptions of 
intentions and outcomes.



 
3.       Evaluate how personal, peer, and/or professional performances have 
achieved what they set out to do.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       View professional performances (e.g., Riverdance, Ailey Dances) and 
describe how each of the art forms contributed to the completion of such works.
 
2.       Critique a musical production expressing thoughts, describing how 
music, dance, drama, and visual art collaborated in that production.
 
3.       Create a dance composition whose final production included 
responsibility for consideration, and inclusion of all the art forms.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Develop skills in researching and formulating ideas for dance.
 
2.       Analyze stimuli for creation of themes for dance.  Describe how the 
tools/stimuli can be developed and varied.
 
3.       Analyze the materials and techniques applied to different genres of 
dance.
 
4.       Explore and improvise a range and combination of actions, dynamics, 
spatial and relationships content in response to varied stimuli.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Extend skills in researching ideas and planning for dance compositions.
 
2.       Select and research ideas for dances and plan outcomes alone or in a 
group.



 
3.       Plan and implement lighting, sound, scenery, and costuming necessary 
for a dance production.
 
4.       Select an appropriate type of dance and accompaniment to convey an 
idea.
 
5.       Develop, schedule, and conduct rehearsal for dancers.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Analyze works of art where new technologies are used (e.g., camera, 
computer, copier, synthesizer, process of holography, digital camera, CD,DVD).
 
2.       Investigate careers in music, theatre, opera, film or video.
 
3.       Participate in activities solving artistic problems using technological 
innovations.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Research selected historical periods to find the trends in art, music, 
dance, and drama. 
 
2.       Analyze contributions made by different dance artists.
 
3.       Describe, analyze and interpret dances recognizing stylistic aspects of 
production.

Early Elementary Fine Arts/Drama
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25: Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 



Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Use gestures, facial expression and body language to act out a 
narrative pantomime.
 
2.       Create vocal and non-vocal sound effects to create a soundscape.
 
3.       Use simple, improvised dialogue to enact characters in a story.
 
4.       Use body, voice and imagination to try on a variety of characters and 
emotions.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Discuss common vocabulary words shared by all the arts.
 
Goal 26: Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Demonstrate cooperation by working with a partner to form a shape or a 
word.
 
2         Create an animal portrait in a group of three.
 
3         Participate in a class story dramatization.
 
4         Participate in an extended story dramatization activity.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Function as an attentive audience member while other students perform.
 
2         Participate in a group, simultaneous dramatic activity while working 
individually in personal space.
 



3         Play a short dialogue with a partner.
 
4         Enact an individual role in a class dramatization.
 
5         Create sound effects and spoken dialogue appropriate to a story or 
poem.
 
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Attend a live dramatic performance.
 
2         Discuss a live performance you have seen.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
Late Elementary Fine Arts/Drama
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Use improvised dialogue, along with expressive physical elements 
(gesture, body language & facial expression), to enact world literature and 
folklore.
 
2         Create tableaux expressing moments in a story. 
 
3         Create an original ending to a story. 
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 



Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Discuss the different roles of artist/audience member in each of the 
art forms.
 
2         Identify the various participants and their jobs in all four Fine Art 
areas.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Plan, cast, and rehearse a short dramatic scene, working in a small 
group. 
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Tell a story alone or as part of a group.
 
2         Narrate a story while others dramatize it.
 
3         Create a stage setting for a scene in a story you have dramatized.
 
4         Use the elements of theatrical design to enhance a classroom 
dramatization.
 
5         Share suggestions and support the ideas of others while planning and 
practicing a group scene.
 
6         Create a short scene demonstrating knowledge of dramatic structure.
 
7         Use available classroom furniture to create a simple stage setting for 
a drama.
 
8         Function as the narrator as well as the various characters in a story, 
changing voices when appropriate during the storytelling activity.
 
9         Work with a group to tell a story through a series of tableaux.
 



10     Create improvised dialogue and movement appropriate to plot, characters, 
settings and events in a classroom drama.
 
11     Use expression to interpret scripted dialogue.
 
12     Critique your own work in a classroom dramatization, identifying areas of 
strength and directions for future growth.
 
13     Critique your classmates' work in a classroom dramatization, identifying 
areas of strength and directions for future growth.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Identify by name the places where the arts take place.
 
2         Identify by name the various participants in each art form.
 
3         Create a four-part visual diagram showing the participants as well as 
attendees in each of the four Fine Arts areas.  Label the sites and the 
participants by name.
 
4         Create a 3-dimensional recreation of an arts event.  Use various 
materials (e.g., cardboard, clay, Styrofoam, Popsicle sticks) to create puppet 
participants.  Then enact a puppet show that brings the arts event to life.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
Middle School-Junior High Fine Arts/Drama
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 



1         Students are provided a criteria of excellence checklist prepared for 
a specific assignment. Students will then observe a chosen theatre work looking 
for specific elements, principles, and expressive qualities.
 
2         Using a video recording of a theatre scene, identify the 
protagonist/antagonist.
 
3         Using a video recording of a theatre scene, explain how the blocking 
reinforces the protagonist/antagonist’s role-playing.
 
4         Explain how tension and proxemics reveal conflict. Use a videotaped 
segment of a duet scene in a zoomed out perspective.
 
5         Describe how the performance space affects the delivery of the art.  
(Refer to proscenium, thrust, in-the-round, and street.)
 
6         Using only stage terms, block and move two actors through at least six 
stage areas.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
Looking at each actor/character’s performance as a separate artistic expression, 
identify the similarities, distinctions and connections to the entire theatre 
work.

1.       Students will compare and contrast a Picasso artwork with an Edward 
Albee drama or Erick Satie and silent movies.
 
2.       Students will identify the differences in art due to the elements, 
principles, and expressive demands of the art form.
 
3.       Students will compare the dramatic works of Samuel Beckett and the art 
of Kandinsky for comparisons and contrasts.
 
 
Goal 26: Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 



1.       Using a journal, videotape or interviewing students will describe or 
participate in the auditions, casting, designing, rehearsing and the tech 
run-throughs that build to a performance of a drama.
 
2.       By video taping a few of their own rehearsals or the rehearsals of 
others, students will be able to evidence the rehearsal and refining process and 
see how the processes interact and shape the eventual performance.
 
3.       Describe “ensemble” and team work activities required in a theatre 
production.
 
4.       Demonstrate through physical action, the difference between internal 
and external conflicts as manifested in character action and interaction.
 
5.       Referencing dialect tapes, source books, films and web sites, create a 
character of cultural dialect and locale.
 
6.       Create a rehearsal and production calendar for a well-known play 
script.
 
7.       Prepare a list of goals one should work into a rehearsal and production 
calendar.
 
8.       Select from a costume history source (e.g., texts, web museum) the 
appropriate designs for a specific period piece of drama.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create or 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students as a class will develop a dramatic performance with different 
students taking on duties of director, tech director, costumer, make up artists, 
light technician and actors.
 
2.       Students will perform a rehearsed and prepared duet scene for class or 
competition.
 
Goal 27: Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present. 
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will look for examples of trends in certain types of 



performance art and determine if the appeal of a particular art form or style is 
due mainly to consumer interests.
 
2.       Students will identify contemporary social concerns and describe recent 
plays, made for TV dramas, and movies that have been used to shed light and 
insight into the human condition.
 
3.       Students will reflect on historical works and describe how those 
historical dramas informed or persuaded.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will view a set of video clips of different periods, cultures, 
and styles of theatre/drama, identify each, and justify why they labeled it the 
way they did.
 
High School Fine Arts/Drama
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
  
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Examine a scene being acted for subtext (i.e., for ideas beyond the 
character’s scripted dialog; depth of interpretation.
 
2.       Identify and create titles for each motivational unit in a script.
 
3.       Examine a director’s notebook of a short scene to see if it includes 
research and scene analysis.
 
4.       Examine a floor plan/setting to see if it meets the requirements of a 
specific script and performance area.
 
5.       Examine and evaluate the aesthetics of the costume and make-up, 
lighting choices, sound choices, choices made in the production.
 
6.       Examine and evaluate the overall impact of a production on an audience 
and the impact of an audience of the production.



 
7.       Evaluate the effectiveness of the actor’s vocal and physical 
performance of a character in its context.
 
8.       Create a grading rubric for an original script.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Looking at each actor/character’s performance as a separate artistic 
expression, identify the similarities, distinctions and connections to the 
entire theatre work.
 
2         Compare and contrast a Picasso artwork with an Edward Albee drama or 
Erick Satie and silent movies.
 
3         Identify the differences in art due to the elements, principles, and 
expressive demands of the art form.
 
4         Compare the dramatic works of Samuel Beckett and the art of Kandinsky 
for comparisons and contrasts.
 
5         Examine two drama settings for the same absurdist play, and describe 
the dominant characteristics.
 
6         Examine the design elements for two productions of a Shakespearean 
script.
 
7         Examine the acting and technical elements, and point out how the 
elements support and contribute to each other.
 
8         Create a mind map that includes all the production elements and their 
connections for a complex theatre production.
 
Goal26: Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Use a journal, videotape or interviewing students will describe or 
participate in the auditions, casting, designing, rehearsing and the tech 



run-throughs that build to a performance of a drama.
 
2         Video tape a few personal rehearsals or the rehearsals of others, to 
evidence the rehearsal and refining process and see how the processes interact 
and  shape the eventual performance.
 
3         Describe “ensemble” and team work activities required in a theatre 
production.
 
4         Demonstrate through physical action the difference between internal 
and external conflicts as manifested in character action and interaction.
 
5         Referencing dialect tapes, source books, films and web sites to create 
a character of cultural dialect and locale.
 
6         Create a rehearsal and production calendar for a well-known play 
script.
 
7         Prepare a list of goals one should work into a rehearsal and 
production calendar.
 
8         Select from a costume history source (e.g., texts, web museum) the 
appropriate designs for a specific period piece of drama.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create or 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Demonstrate a variety of each of the vocal concepts (e.g., pitch, 
inflection, rate, rhythm, volume, intensity, dialect).
 
2         Demonstrate an understanding of the physical concepts (e.g., tension, 
relaxation, spontaneity, posture, proxemics, gesture, facial expression, 
pantomime).
 
3         Pantomime a variety of emotions so that they appear to be grounded in 
realism.  (Try other options such as fantasy and absurdism).
 
4         Demonstrate a characters objectives and motivations through 
performance.
 
5         Research, collaborate, stage and perform a scripted ensemble or duet 
scene.
 
6         Design costumes, scenery, props, lights, sound, and promotional 



materials for a theatre production.
 
7         Practice and perform a character in a musical who sings, dances and 
acts.
 
8         Direct a one act production and create a director’s notebook which 
includes research, interpretation, blocking notations, set sketches, costume 
sketches, lighting and sound cues.
 
Goal 27: Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present. 
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1         Students will look for examples of trends in certain types of 
performance art and determine if the appeal of a particular art form or style is 
due mainly to consumer interests.
 
2         Students will identify contemporary social concerns and describe 
recent plays, made for TV dramas, and movies that have been used to shed light 
and insight into the human condition.
 
3         Students will reflect on historical works and describe how those 
historical dramas informed or persuaded.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will view a set of video clips of different periods, cultures, 
and styles of theatre/drama, identify each, and justify why they labeled it the 
way they did.
 
Early Elementary Fine Arts/Music
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25: Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities: 



 
1.       Students take a “sound” walk outdoors or in the school halls and 
describe sounds that they hear as loud or soft, high or low, and long or short.
 
2.       Students demonstrate through movement the tempo (fast/slow) changes in 
a musical example.
 
3.       Students demonstrate through movement or visuals the same and different 
phrases in an ABA song. 
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students identify repeated words in poems, repeated lines in a visual 
image, and repeated phrases in a song they sing.
 
Goal 26: Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students distinguish between two different voices, classroom 
instruments, or environmental sounds.
 
2.       Students echo rhythm patterns clapped or played by the teacher.
 
3.       Students play or sing simple rhythmic and melodic patterns by reading 
icons, syllables, numbers, or letters.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students sing a variety of songs representing diverse cultures and 
styles.
 
2.       Students accompany a variety of songs representing diverse cultures and 
styles with classroom instruments or environmental sounds.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.



 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities: 
 
1.       Students discuss and demonstrate respectful and supportive audience 
manners when attending a concert or listening to musical performances of their 
classmates.
 
2.       Invite a visiting musician to describe his or her work.
 
3.       Students create a song that celebrates a particular school event.
 
4.       Students describe opportunities in their families and/or community to 
hear or make music.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students discover how a song they are singing from another culture is 
used in that culture.
 
2.       Students explain the meaning of a patriotic song they are singing.

Late Elementary Fine Arts/Music
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities: 
 
1.       Using a listening chart, students identify such musical elements as 
meter, tonality, tone color, dynamics and tempo of a given musical example.
 
2.       A class learns to sing a simple round with confidence.  They then add 
different kinds of harmony by singing the song in round form, with an ostinato, 
and with an instrumental chordal accompaniment. 
 
3.       Students distinguish between steps, skips and repeated notes from the 



score of a familiar song.
 
4.       Groups of students create rondos by repeating a group chant for the A 
section and passing a classroom instrument to individuals in the group to 
improvise the B section.
 
5.       Using classroom instruments or environmental sounds, half of the class 
plays the steady beat with one tone color and the other half of the class plays 
the rhythm of the words of a familiar song with a contrasting tone color.  The 
two groups then exchange roles.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students listen to a musical composition that depicts a scene, object, 
or event.  They then describe which musical elements the composer and performers 
combined to communicate the scene, object, or event
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students classify pictures of instruments of a symphony orchestra into 
the four traditional instrumental families (i.e., string, woodwind, brass and 
percussion).
 
2.       Students describe the tone color (i.e., vocal range, instrument) and 
musical group (e.g. band, solo, chorus, quartet) that is performing on a 
selected musical recording.
 
3.       Students take dictation of simple rhythmic or melodic patterns played 
or sung by the teacher.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students practice singing selected songs alone or with others.
 



2.       Students practice playing instruments alone or with others.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students discover through discussion that appropriate behavior for 
audiences of live musical performances is different in different settings.  The 
discussion might include rock concerts, orchestra concerts, and background music 
in restaurants. Conclusion from the discussion may be recorded on a chart.
 
2.       Students discover the importance of music in their lives by keeping a 
music diary in which they record the time, place and type of music they hear 
over a specific period of time.
 
3.       Students create or select music for a commercial for a specified 
product.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students compare and contrast songs from different countries that 
express the same idea (e.g., patriotism, folklore, or children’s play songs).
 
2.       Through research, students relate the choice of materials used for 
musical instruments in the country they are studying in social studies to the 
natural resources of that country.
 
Middle School-Junior High Fine Arts/Music
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students describe changes in tempo, dynamics, meter, or tonality in a 
recorded musical selection.



 
2.       Students perform changes in tempo, dynamics, meter, or tonality from a 
written score.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students compare and contrast the interpretation of the same musical 
composition by two or more performers.
 
2.       Students compare and contrast the way in which a composer depicted a 
natural phenomena (e.g., a storm) with the way a painter depicted the same 
phenomena.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       After attending a concert, students write a critique that relates the 
composer’s intent, the conductor’s interpretation, and the musician’s 
performance.
 
2.       Students sight read music in a choral or instrumental ensemble.
 
3.       Students notate their own composition on a computer.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students practice singing or playing an instrument alone or with 
others.
 
2.       Students compose their own composition on a computer or using 
traditional instrumentation.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.



 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students visit a radio station or recording studio and report on the 
various jobs that are required in the broadcasting or recording industry.
 
2.       Students listen to and analyze campaign songs.  They then write their 
own campaign song for a candidate for student government.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       When students are rehearsing a patriotic or protest song for 
performance, they discover through discussion the significance of the song in 
the period of time that it was created.
 
2.       Students present a report on a specific musician that includes a 
description of how the artist reflects and was influenced by the time in which 
he or she created. 
 
Early High School Fine Arts/Music
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students critique their own performance and the performance of their 
ensemble in terms of how effectively the group or individual used the elements, 
organizational principles, and expressive qualities of the musical selection.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the dominant characteristics and similarities of 
popular dances and popular music created in a particular decade of American 
history.
 



Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the way in which the performer(s)/conductor interpret 
the intent of the composer in a recorded or live performance.
 
2.       Students research the history of a particular modern musical 
instrument.
 
3.       Students sight-read an instrumental or vocal score of up to four 
staves.
 
4.       Students use standard notation to record a musical composition of their 
own or of others.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students practice singing or playing music of challenging complexity 
and length, alone and with others.
 
2.       Students compose, arrange and/or improvise music within specific 
guidelines.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students discover through research and interview how a popular song is 
selected to be played on a radio station.
 
2.       Students analyze the effects of music in a selected television drama.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 



Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students listen to several musical selections from a particular 
historical period and develop a list of characteristics that distinguish the 
music of that period from other times. 
 
2.       Students compare and contrast songs of a selected topic (e.g., war) 
from two different periods of history.

Late High School Fine Arts/Music
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25: Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the effectiveness of the composer’s and/or performer’s 
use of musical elements and principles in a performance.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the role of music in film.
 
2.       Students create the music for an interdisciplinary work such as a 
musical.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the technical skill as well as the effectiveness of 
the composer’s and/or performer’s choice of instrumentation in a composition.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.



 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students create and perform an original composition that exhibits 
mastery of musical theory, technique, and expression.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students explore in-depth the training and educational requirements as 
well as specific job responsibilities of one person’s career in the world of 
modern music.
 
2.       Students investigate the effectiveness of music as a tool to change 
human behavior in the commercial world or the medical world.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students analyze the effect of the new computer technology on today’s 
music business.
 
2.       Students analyze the role of music in particular cultural movements 
such as revolution.

Early Elementary Fine Arts/Visual Art
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will play an art game (e.g., line bingo) that identifies line 
qualities.
 
2.       Students will use a list of given textures to collect sample rubbings 



from their environment.
 
3.       Students will identify and list geometric shapes from a work of art.
 
4.       Students will identify which elements are repeated in a quilt block.
 
5.       Given selected artworks students will sort work into happy, sad, scary 
and mad groups.
 
6.       Students will invent and share a story based on a visual artwork.
 
7.       Students will identify patterns in clothing.
 
8.       Students will sort items from their environment by color.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will match the mood in a visual artwork to the mood of a 
musical composition (e.g., Glen Miller’s Mood Indigo to Picasso’s Old Guitarist 
or The Three Musicians)
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       From a group of tools, students will select the appropriate ones needed 
to create a painting.
 
2.       Given a box of tools, students will separate the drawing tools from the 
construction tools.
 
3.       Students will select the safe and appropriate uses of scissors from a 
given list of possible activities.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 



1.       The students will create a drawing of themselves with their family.
 
2.       The students will create a drawing of a family from a different 
culture.
 
3.       The students will cut and past geometric shapes in an asymmetrical 
composition.
 
4.       The students will create an animal from clay by adding pieces to or 
pinching pieces away from a basic form.
 
5.       Students will paint a picture interpreting a selection of music.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will use a game such as Token Response to observe art 
attentively.
 
2.       Students will create a student gallery and practice gallery etiquette.
 
3.       Following a discussion, students will pantomime an artist creating art.
 
4.       The students will verbally describe how the author/illustrator, Eric 
Carle, shows that his caterpillar is very hungry through the images in his book, 
The Very Hungry Caterpillar.
 
5.       The students will orally list some items an artist designs for a 
wedding.
 
6.       The students will find an advertisement that makes you want to eat a 
food.  Explain why.
 
7.       Students will match a list of art occupations to art products.
 
8.       The students will name someone in their environment who makes art.
 
9.       Given a teacher list, students will create a chart of art activities 
they can do on their own time.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.



 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The students will orally identify a culture by matching the name of the 
country or culture to a traditional costume.
 
2.       Students will orally interpret a historic work.
 
Late Elementary Fine Arts/Visual Art
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will list the dimensions in 2-d and 3-d space.
 
2.       In a portrait students will identify and describe the figure and the 
ground.
 
3.       Students will identify and describe the use of size to create depth in 
a given 2-d artwork.
 
4.       Students will describe how value creates the sense of form in a 
sculpture or has relief.
 
5.       Using appropriate art vocabulary, students will orally compare and 
contrast the use of positive and negative space in a selected artwork.
 
6.       Students will identify and describe how an artist uses brush lines and 
strokes to create rhythm. (e.g., van Gogh).
 
7.       Students will describe the importance of the use of proportion in a 
figure drawing.
 
8.       Students will describe how Native Americans use symbols to tell 
stories.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities



 
1.       Students will identify in a selected artwork how lines, shapes and 
colors work together to communicate an idea.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Fill a container with descriptive phrases, subjects,  and effects 
(e.g., old brick building, scaly lizard, lady’s hair, foggy morning).
 
2.       Students will choose the media and tools that will effectively 
illustrate their random selection.
 
3.       Students will make a sampler of three weaving techniques (e.g., plain 
weave, herring bone, rya).
 
4.       Students will create a series of prints from a relief printing plate.
 
5.       Students will simulate the photographic process by placing objects on 
construction paper and exposing it to sunlight.
 
6.       Invite a local photographer to explain the photographic process.  
Students will draw a cartoon sequence depicting the process.
 
7.       Students will use ten found objects and glue to create a sculptural 
object.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Students will create an accordion book illustrating a haiku poem.
 
2.       Students will paint or draw a still life of natural and/or man made 
objects.
 
3.       Students will create a tile decorated with geometric or organic shapes.
 
4.       Students will create a clay sculpture.
 



5.       Students will construct a fantasy environment combining man made and 
natural materials in unexpected ways.
 
6.       Students will create a bas relief sculpture from found objects.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The students will write a descriptive paragraph about an artwork in a 
specific environment (e.g., home, school, theatre, workplace, or gallery) 
explaining how the artwork does or doesn’t fit the environment.
 
2.       Students will write a paragraph describing the different behaviors of 
patrons at a museum and patrons at a craft fair.
 
3.       The students will create an “I’m Touched by Art” poster exhibiting all 
the ways art plays a part in their daily lives.
 
4.       The students will conduct a community art scavenger hunt.  (e.g., find 
a building in the community designed by an architect, find a free standing 
sculpture, find a professionally landscaped property).
 
5.       The students will create a chart exhibiting at least five different 
ways the arts are used in a local business.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The students will compare funerary monuments from different cultures.
 
2.       Students will compare and contrast mask-making materials from at least 
three different cultures to mask making materials used today.
 
Middle School-Junior High Fine Arts/Visual Art
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 



principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The student will create a monochromatic tempera painting of a balanced 
still life composition, which demonstrates at least five different values.
 
2.       The student will describe how the color choice effects the moods of a 
composition.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Compare portraits by Rembrandt to portraits by Andy Warhol.  Comparing 
style, subject, composition, purpose, and time period.
 
2.       Fine arts reflect our culture.  Explain what the music that is popular 
with people your age says about your generation, and how you would show this in 
a visual work of art.
 
3.       Compare Baroque music to Baroque visual art.
 
4.       Compare and contrast painting and poetry.  How does each express 
feeling or emotions.
 
5.       Explain the quotation, “A picture is worth a thousand words.”
 
6.       Compare Egyptian figure sculpture to Roman figure sculpture.
 
7.       Compare a puppet show to an animated cartoon.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The student will demonstrate a wet on wet painting technique.
 
2.       The student will create a contour drawing of a hand.
 
3.       The student will create a handbuilt pot demonstrating a variety of 



applied textures to the  surface.
 
4.       Compare reality to storytelling and claymation to animation.
 
5.       The student will create a 5-minute video of an artist interview.
 
6.       The student will create a 1-minute TV commercial promoting a product of 
service.
 
7.       The student will demonstrate a work, which illustrates Reality, 
Abstract, Fantasy, or Decorative Art.
 
8.       The student will explain or discuss how artists help us see life in new 
ways.
 
9.       The student will list as many everyday things of which art is a part.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The student will create a poster to promote an environmental issue.
 
2.       The student will create a linear perspective drawing.
 
3.       The student will create a flipbook to show motion.
 
4.       The student will create a tempera painting illustrating the cubistic 
style.
 
5.       The student will create a tempera painting of an imaginary jungle.
 
6.       The student will create a functional ceramic vessel.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Bring people in art related areas to talk or demonstrate visual art 
forms.
 
2.       The student will read and report on various art related careers.



 
3.       Take a field trip to art related establishments or businesses.
 
4.       The students will discuss how computers will affect future art and 
artists.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The student will create a political cartoon regarding a current topic 
or social issue.
 
2.       The student will discuss how art is used to inform people of historical 
events.
 
3.       The student will discuss in what ways artists interpret and use 
history.
 
Early High School Fine Arts/Visual Art
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Looking at any Georgia O’Keefe flower painting or works by other 
artists, students will be able to list the visual elements involved in creating 
their work.
 
2.       Students will be able to identify the principles used in organizing the 
compositions of a Georgia O’Keefe flower painting or works by other artists.
 
3.       Students will be able to debate (Pro or Con) the expressive qualities 
in the Georgia O’Keefe flower paintings or works by other artists.
 
4.       Students using a Georgia O’Keefe flower painting or works by another 
artist as a reference to nature will write a poem or a descriptive essay in 
response to the work of art.
 
5.       Have students evaluate their personal work in relationship to the 



lesson given.
 
6.       The students will list the criteria they have established to create a 
work of art.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Compare portraits by Rembrandt to portraits by Andy Warhol (e.g., 
style, subject, composition, purpose, and time period).
 
2.       Fine arts reflect our culture.  Explain what the music that is popular 
with people your age says about your generation, and how you would you show this 
in a visual work of art.
 
3.       Compare Baroque music to Baroque visual art.
 
4.       Compare and contrast painting and poetry.  How does each express 
feeling or emotions.
 
5.       Explain the quotation, “A picture is worth a thousand words.”
 
6.       Compare Egyptian figure sculpture to Roman figure sculpture.
 
7.       Compare a puppet show to an animated cartoon
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Design and fabricate a ring using piercing and soldering.
 
2.       After creating 6 ceramic samples of surface decoration (i.e., 
scraffito, carving, incising, slip painting, trailing) students will design and 
construct a slab vessel incorporating 4 of the 6 surface decorations.
 
3.       Develop a series of thumbnail sketches for a sculptural commission 
illustrating a school’s mission statement.
 
4.       The student will critique the effectiveness of their work as laid out 



in the criteria.
 
5.       After viewing an artist’s work, the student will develop 4 ideas for 
personalized interpretation based on the characteristics displayed.
 
Learning Standard 26B:  Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Design and fabricate a ring using piercing and soldering.
 
2.       After creating 6 ceramic samples of surface decoration (i.e., 
scraffito, carving, incising, slip painting, trailing) students will design and 
construct a slab vessel incorporating 4 of the 6 surface decorations.
 
3.       Develop a series of thumbnail sketches for a sculptural commission 
illustrating a school’s mission statement.
 
4.       The student will critique the effectiveness of their work as laid out 
in the criteria.
 
5.       After viewing an artist’s work, the student will develop 4 ideas for 
personalized interpretation based on the characteristics displayed.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Examine how one of the fine arts were supported during the depression 
in the 1930’s.
 
2.       Discuss the propaganda techniques Hollywood films or cartoons used 
during WWII.
 
3.       Describe how Jose Clemente Orozco’s frescoes were used to persuade the 
Mexican population after the revolution of 1910.
 
4.       Discuss the historical base of Picasso’s painting Guernica, and have 
the students list how contrast and distortion convey his persuasive intent.
 
5.       Compare how clothing ads have structurally changed from 1920 – 1960 to 
current clothing ads.



 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       The student will identify the characteristics of Greek arts (i.e., 
sculpture, architecture, athletics, drama, philosophy) and its influence on the 
art forms of Nazi Germany.
 
2.       Select a local ethnic culture and analyze the aesthetic criteria of the 
arts.
 
3.       Discuss the reasons for the numerous surrealist artists immigrating to 
N.Y. during the 1930’s and their influence on the New York School.
 
4.       List the influences the Bauhaus has on contemporary design in 
advertising and architecture.
 
Late High School Fine Arts/Visual Art
Sample Learning Activities
A Resource for the Illinois Learning Standards 
 
Goal 25:  Know the language of the arts.
 
Learning Standard 25A:  Understand the sensory elements, organizational 
principles and expressive qualities of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Given 3 former student drawings, describe, analyze, and evaluate what 
is considered to be the best of the three.  Then describe, analyze and evaluate 
what is considered to be the weakest of the three. The class will then compare 
and contrast their critiques.
 
2.       Given 3 impressionist paintings, the student will describe, analyze and 
evaluate each painting and compare/contrast the intents of each artist.
 
3.       Describe, analyze and evaluate one of the student’s most successful 2-D 
pieces and your most difficult 2-D pieces.
 
4.       Given a group of 2-D pieces, select one that you believe to be the best 
and give an objective critique explaining your selection.
 
5.       Given 5 reproductions of abstract expressionist paintings by Jackson 
Pollock, rank in order of best to not worst giving objective analysis for your 



ranking.
 
6.       Present a portfolio of 8 –12 related pieces of their personal work 
writing a statement of intent.
 
7.       Present your portfolio of 8 – 12 pieces in order of best to not so best 
giving an objective rational for your ranking.
 
8.       Present your portfolio of 8 – 12 pieces stating 5 major artist 
influences.
 
9.       Present your portfolio and ask a viewer(s) 5 questions about the 
exposure qualities of your work.
 
Learning Standard 25B:  Understand the similarities, distinctions and 
connections in and among the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       After viewing a musical play the students will list 5 qualities of each 
of the following:  movement, drama, visual arts, and music and how they combined 
to unify the musical play as a whole.
 
2.       Students will select a 30-minute TV program and inventory the movement, 
music, visuals, and speech patterning which informs the plot. 
 
3.       Upon viewing a movie or play, students will  write a critical review, 
which includes the fine art skills utilized.
 
4.       Students, in small groups, will collaborate to create an 
interdisciplinary video documenting a shared personal history.
 
Goal 26:  Through creating and performing, understand how works of art are 
produced.
 
Learning Standard 26A:  Understand processes, traditional tools and modern 
technologies used in the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Identify the selection process of materials and techniques used in a 
work of art that enhance the communication of the artist’s idea.
 
2.       Compare and contrast how a painter and sculptor (i.e., Frieda Kahlo to 
Deborah Butterfield, Picasso’s flat and 3 dimensional work).  Address their 
materials.



 
3.       Debate the discipline needed to develop a proficiency in an art media.
 
4.       Discuss how the personal selection of materials and approaches inform 
your work.
 
Learning Standard 26B:   Apply skills and knowledge necessary to create and 
perform in one or more of the arts.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Develop a portfolio of 12 pieces demonstrating consistent thought.
 
2.       Write an artist’s statement to describe artistic intent in a personal 
resume.
 
3.       Develop, produce and execute a show displaying an individual artist or 
a group of artists following a similar line of investigation.
 
Goal 27:  Understand the role of the arts in civilizations, past and present.
 
Learning Standard 27A:  Analyze how the arts function in history, society and 
everyday life.
 
Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       Given a career list from the guidance office, list the various art 
related jobs.
 
2.       Write to 3 institutions of higher learning and appraise information on 
arts careers.
 
3.       Using the yellow pages, list 10 arts related businesses.
 
4.       Interview local arts manager (e.g., gallery owner, art curator, art 
consultants, graphic technology supervisor, Illinois Institute of 
Entrepreneurship) about the structure of the organization, labor/market supply 
and demands, qualifications of becoming part of the management structure, 
salary, and benefit compensation.
 
5.       Analyze censorship issues of the National Endowment for the Arts and 
how the arts were affected.
 
Learning Standard 27B:  Understand how the arts shape and reflect history, 
society and everyday life.
 



Sample Learning Activities
 
1.       List the major characteristics of the international style of 
architecture, which featured the skyscraper, the result of the fire in Chicago 
in 1871.
 
2.       Produce a work (e.g., Dance, Drama, Music, Visual) in response to a 
form of censorship.
 
3.       Define a non-Western culture and cite 3 examples of how the arts have 
defined or shaped culture.


